

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Health and Human Services Department of Public Health Bureau of Health Professions Licensure

239 Causeway Street, Suite 500, Boston, MA 02114

CHARLES D. BAKER Governor **KARYN E. POLITO**

Lieutenant Governor

Tel: 617-973-0800 TTY: 617-973-0988 www.mass.gov/dph/boards

MARYLOU SUDDERS Secretary

MARGRET R. COOKE **Acting Commissioner**

> Tel: 617-624-6000 www.mass.gov/dph

October 1, 2021

Michael D. Hurley, Senate Clerk Massachusetts Senate State House, Room 335 Boston, MA 02133

RE: Notice pursuant to M.G.L. c. 7, § 3B

New fees for Board of Registration in Naturopathy

Dear Mr. Clerk:

I am sending this notice in accordance with instructions from the Executive Office of Administration and Finance ("ANF"). The Board of Registration in Naturopathy ("Board") within the Department of Public Health ("Department") requests that ANF amend 801 CMR 4.02: Fees for Licenses, Permits and Services to be Charged by State Agencies.

In particular, the Board seeks to add a \$600 fee for initial licensure as a naturopathic doctor, along with a \$600 fee for renewal licensure.

The Board projects the costs for licensing naturopathic doctors to be approximately \$389,623 for the first six years. The Board projects the revenue to be \$393,000 for the first six years.

A public hearing on the fees for licensure of naturopathic doctors will be held on November 1, 2021. There should be no significant costs for cities or towns as a result of these fees. If you have questions, please contact Robert Oliver, Director of Legislative Affairs for the Department.

Sincerely,

James G. Lavery, Director Bureau of Health Professions Licensure